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Our Ref: MGLA100518-1709 

 
30 May 2018 

 
 
 
 
Dear  
 
Thank you for your request for information which the GLA received on 10 May 2018. Your 
request has been dealt with under the Freedom of Information Act 2000.  
 
You requested:  
 

Any records associated with the number of individual devices with an IP address 
connecting to the IT networks associated with Greater London Authority each month 
from April 2016 until the present. We do not want any information that could be used to 
identify individual devices. However, it would be great if you could include a breakdown 
of how many devices of each type are connected if this information is available. A 
suggested breakdown for consideration is: Desktop computers, laptops, smartphones, 
printers, routers, servers, other. 
 
In our request, devices refers to any technology that connects to the network via a wired 
or wireless IP connection. This will include desktop pcs and laptops as well as Internet of 
Things (IoT) devices such as smartphones, tablets, e-readers, projectors, media players 
and anything else with an IP address that connects to networks owned/managed by 
Greater London Authority. Similarly, ‘IT networks’ refers to wired and wireless 
connections owned by Greater London Authority. 
 

 
Please find below the information we hold within the scope of your request: 
 
We only hold information for the previous three months. 
 
On our network we identified the following devices: 
 
Desktop PCs: 994 
Laptops: 350 
Servers: 238 
Network switches / routers etc: 44 
Printers: 51 
  



 
 

 

We don’t have historical information about the number or types of wi-fi clients but the number 
of clients connected to the GLA Guest wi-fi network(s) over one day (Thurs 17 May) is as 
follows: 220          
 
I should point out that under a shared services agreement, the Mayor’s Office for Poling and 
Crime, who are based in City Hall, also use the GLA network and their devices are included in 
the figures above.  
 
If you have any further questions relating to this matter, please contact me, quoting the 
reference MGLA100518-1709. 

 
Yours sincerely  
 
 
 
Ruth Phillips 
Information Governance Officer 
 
If you are unhappy with the way the GLA has handled your request, you may complain using the 
GLA’s FOI complaints and internal review procedure, available at: 
https://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/governance-and-spending/sharing-our-
information/freedom-information  
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